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Wolf�s Tale: Well, Chief Jonno,
thanks for coming down for
the interview.

Jon Trump: Sure thing, and
please, just �Jonno� is fine.

WT: Absolutely, Chie-uh,
Jonno, that is.  So, our read-
ers are dying to know: what
is it exactly that you do, as
the chief?

JT: Well, I basically oversee
the operations of the lodge.
I try to guide the other offic-
ers and committee chairs to
take care of their various spe-
cific duties.  When there is a
problem, I work with the committee chairs
to solve it.  When there is a new idea, it
gets presented to me, in the end, and I
make sure everything abides with BSA and
Council policy, then I work on it�s imple-
mentation.  Now that doesn�t mean I am
the big decision-maker: all items are voted
on in a democratic fashion, following par-
liamentary procedure, at the Executive
Board meetings and Quarterly Meetings
(typically, more important items are
brought up in front of the entire lodge at
a Quarterly Meeting).  I am the chair of
these meetings, and, as such, cannot even
vote except to break the tie.

WT: Whew!  So basically, you�re kind of
like the CEO of a company?

JT: Yeah, I guess you could put it kind of
like that.  However, most CEOs don�t get
several valuable advisers like I do.  The
adults that help me may not be able to
vote themselves, but I sure am glad for
their help in my role.

The Chief� Man, Myth, or Legend?
The Wolf�s Tale Finds Out
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WT: So how do you end up as the big
cheese of Kittatinny 5?  What are some
other things you�ve done for the Lodge?

JT: I took my Ordeal in September 1995.
My troop had just been re-started back
then, and I was one of the first class of
new arrowmen to be elected that year.  I
was on the staff of the Publications Com-
mittee, and became the chair just after tak-
ing my Brotherhood a year later.  Soon, I
took up the part of Nutiket in the Brother-
hood ceremony.  I moved up as Lodge Sec-
retary and Lodge Vice-Chief of Adminis-
tration in the following two years.  Last
year, my freshman year of college, I took
a little time off and served the lodge
mainly through the LLDC and my ceremo-
nies parts, at that time including
Kitchkinet of the Pre-Ordeal.  And then� I
found myself as chief.

WT: Wow, that�s a lot of stuff, Jonno.  It
looks like you�ve been around for a while.

JT: Thanks.

WT: Now it�s time for some
more personal stuff.  That�s
right, let�s dig up the dirt
on the chief!  I understand
you�re in college.  What are
you studying?

JT: Well, I�m a sophomore at
Penn State, double majoring
in physics and astronomy/
astrophysics.  I�m planning
on graduate school, and
then perhaps research as a
professor.

WT: I understand you are
known for occasional antics?
Jumping on moving ve-
hicles, wearing CPR doll
jackets, eating excessive

amounts of French toast?

JT: No comment.

WT: Okay, final question: If you were a su-
perhero, who would you be?

JT: I think I might be the one-and-only Sil-
ver Slamina, able to put my enemies to
sleep or trap them in bouts of laughter
with my amazing super-stories.  I would
be able to turn even the dullest encoun-
ters into incredible�or incredibly boring�
stories.  I would fly, and have a sidekick
named The Raging Ocelot�

WT: Oookay.  Well, I�m afraid that�s all the
time we have for today.  Any final words
of wisdom?

JT: Do not worry if your goals are set in
the clouds.  Instead, build foundations
under them.

WT: Thanks Chief Jonno!  Until next time!

On the evening of November 3, 2001
into November 4, Kittatinny Lodge in-

ducted 14 new Vigil Honor members.  It
was a clear, crisp, beautiful evening and
made for a wonderful Vigil.

The Vigil was the culmination of the ef-
forts of many people.  First, thanks are in
order to all those members of our lodge
who took the time to nominate their broth-
ers for the honor.  Without nominations,
we could not select candidates for the
Vigil.

Special thanks go out to everyone who
helped to set up for the Vigil.
Those of you who came up early with
wood, tools, and supplies made a tough
job a lot easier.  And, of course, those who

came up to help lug the wood, tools, and
supplies into the wilderness are also owed
a debt of gratitude.

Thank you to all the Vigil guides, cer-
emonialists who helped with the cer-
emony, and brothers who came up to help
throughout the evening.

The Vigil was a success thanks to all
those brothers who pitched in.

Congratulations to all our new brothers
in the Vigil Honor. A list of all new Vigil
member is located on page 3.

Yours in the Vigil Honor,

Steve Dibler
Gischitehen Lekhiket

FROM THE VIGIL CHIEF
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elect and begin to prepare next year�s
Ordeal members.  It�s your job to promote
the OA in your home unit and help the
unit elections team as much as you can.

This holiday season is also a great time
of year to step out in your community.
Help your local food pantry, work with a
local charity program, or simply shovel
walks for those who can�t�this is the sea-
son of giving, after all.  And I know no
person who is better at giving service than
a brother of Kittatinny 5.

So, don�t slow down with winter ap-
proaching.  Why wait for spring?  There�s
plenty you can do as a member of the Or-
der of the Arrow now!

In Service,
Jonathan Trump
Schachgapewin Ngutti
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Greetings, fellow
arrowmen.  I
hope you found

much to be
thankful for
over the holi-
day.

This time of year,
we see much of the
outdoors dying,

with nature�s
green fading to
gray.  We are

probably tempted to mimic this in our
lifestyle.  However, in the lodge, our year
is already starting again, several months
before nature.  Soon, it�s time for our CP&E
teams to head out to the local units and

From the Chief�

I would like to congratulate the people
who came to Brotherhood Day and

sealed their brotherhood in the Order of
the Arrow.  My congratulations go out to
all of the new Brotherhood Members.

ANNOUNCEMENT: BROTHERHOOD
MEMBERS WHO TOOK BROTHERHOOD
REVIEW DURING SUMMER CAMP OR AT
THE SEPTEMBER 2001 OA WEEKEND

If you took your Brotherhood review dur-
ing either summer camp or the 2001 Sep-
tember OA Weekend, and did not receive
your pin, please contact me.  You may
email me.  My e-mail address is on the

Kittatinny 5 web page.
www.kittatinny5.org It will be under gen-
eral information, then committees.

You may also call me. My phone num-
ber is on the back of the wolf�s tale. I would
appreciate that anyone who hasn�t re-
ceived his or her pin, to please contact me.
We apologize for the delays.

Yours in Brotherhood,

Francis Flexer
Tgauchsin Woak Wulatenamuwi
Brotherhood Chairman

Brotherhood Chairman Report

Have you ever wodered how Wolf�s Tale
was published? Have  you ever won-

dered where the great stories come from?
Would you like to know how you could
become one of the great writers?  Well the
wondering is over.

Wolf�s Tale is a bi-montly newsletter that
is published by the lodge members for
the lodge members. That�s right I said BY
the lodge members. That means that if
you�re a member of Kittatinny lodge 5 you
can write for Wolf�s Tale. No if and or buts
about it, you can write for us.

Why have something published in Wolf�s
Tale you ask your self?  Well it�s simple,
look at the facts; everyone in the lodge
will receive a copy of it, you�ll be able to
get your opinion out, and it�s FUN. Who
ever said that writing had to be dull and
tedous?  NO one did.

Okay now that we figured out, why
should we all write for Wolf�s Tale? Let�s
look at the steps that you have to take to
get something published. It�s REALLY easy,
and there only three steps.

1.) The first and most inportant step is to
think of a topic to write about. Now I know
what you�re thinking, �I�m only a new Or-
deal member, what could I write about?�
Well that�s easy, write about your experi-
ence of becoming a Ordeal member.

2.) The second step is to begin to write
your story. Now once again you�re think-
ing that it�s going to be hard. Well that�s
wrong. Once you begin to write it all just
flows off the tips of your fingers. Let your
fingers do the work.

3.) The third and final step is to send it to
me, David Mckeown the publications com-
mittee chairman.  You may e-mail it to me
at publications@kittatinny5.org, or you
may use the US Mail A.K.A. pony express.
My mailing address is on the back of the
Wolf�s Tale.

The publications committee would like
to thank everyone that has ever  written
for us in this issue and all other issues in
the past.  Without your help, devotation
and care this would not be possible, and I
hope that others begin to show there cre-
ative side and express themselves. This
is your Wolf�s Tale.

Wolf�s Tale 101

Brothers,
Well, it�s almost that time again. �What time?� You may ask. The answer is, it�s

time for the CP&E elections teams to begin visiting your troop. Yes, that�s right
your friendly district elections team should soon be coming to your troop to
promote camping and help your troop elect new lodge members.

Please remember these people are new to your troop and therefore don�t know
anybody�s name. So if you would please help your friendly elections team.

If you are interested in helping the committee you can call me. My number�s on
the back of the Wolf�s Tale.

Thank you
Yours in Brotherhood
Richie Tylka
CP&E Chairman

CP&E, will be there will you?
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CHEERFULL SERVICE �
During LLDC and Brotherhood
day, we had several brothers
give their free time to come to
camp and help finish with the
tear down of campsites for the
winter season.

We would like to thank every-
one who had helped us. Many
Campsites were taken down
during LLDC and Brotherhood
day. The ranger was grateful
 for the service that you had pro-
vided for him and your camp.
Thank you all.

Once in a while you find a place

on earth that becomes your very

own. A place undefined. Waiting

for you to bring your color, your

self. A place untouched, un-

spoiled, undeveloped. Raw, hon-

est, and haunting. No one, noth-

ing is telling you how to feel or

who to be. Let the mountains

have you for a day. . .

�Sundance

�

�
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Dear Brothers,

I would first like to thank
everyone that came

and attended Brother-
hood Day, and con-
gratulate the new
members. Much
work was com-
pleted, as the
last of the tents
were taken
down, and
camp was
cleaned up.

Also, I would like to thank all those that
came to the Lodge Leadership Develop-
ment Course, especially the officers.
Thanks to your attendence we are one step
closer to Honor Lodge, as only a small

From the Vice-Chief Administration
handful of officers did not attend.

I would also like to congratulate all the
new Vigil Honor Members, and wish them
luck at learning their new names. It cer-
tainly was an experience to remember.

As always, I would like to remind all the
members of the Lodge, especially the
youth, that YOU have a voice. It is up to
YOU to tell us what you think about the
Lodge and and ideas that you have. So, if
you have any suggestion, tell someone,
and try to see if you can get your ideas
into action.

Yours in Brotherhood,
Ben Trump Klimatchpin
Niti Amemens
Vice-Chief Administration

LODGE CALENDAR

Jan. 18 Executive Committee Meeting

      � 7:30pm Council Service Center

Feb. 15 Executive Committee Meeting

      � 7:30pm Council Service Center

Brothers,

Get your snow
shovel ready, or

as the coal region
people know it...

GET OUT YOUR
SLEDS! It�s that
time of year,
when all the
snow and ice is

upon us.

It�s also a
time where it
seems our

lodge �slows� down. In reality, this is the
time the officers and chairmen should be
thinking of what to do in the coming year.
And if you don�t fit in that category don�t
feel left out. Remember it�s YOUR lodge.
Feel free to contact anyone with new ideas
and suggestions, or come to the exec.
meetings to take an active part.

Take an active part in your troop. The
main purpose of the OA is to serve the
unit. So don�t go into
hibernation...participate in your lodge and
your troop.

I hope everyone has had a Merry Christ-
mas and wishing you a Happy New Year. I
hope to see some of you over the winter.

Yours in Brotherhood,
Mike Miller
VICE CHIEF OF ACTIVITIES

From the Vice Chief
of Activities...

Know your Exe. Committee and clans

__ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __
Hidden Phrase

Key on www.kittatinny5.org
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YEAR 2002 DUES - KITTATINNY LODGE V
(LATE DUES)

This form is to be used only if you currently have dues paid for the year
2001 and are registered with the Hawk Mountain Council, BSA. If your
dues expired before 2001, please fill out a reinstatement form instead.

Lodge Membership Dues - $10.50 (Now after Jan. 1)

* includes $.50 mailing fee
Name: ____________________________________________
Lodge Member ID#: _____ _____ _____ _____
Phone: ( ______ ) ______ - ______________
I certify that I am registered as: ____ Scout ____ Scouter ____ Explorer
____ Team Member
District: ____ Appalachian ____ Broad Mountain _____ Cacoosing ____
Daniel Boone ____ Frontier ____ Indian Run
Unit: _______________ Position: ____________________
Council Level: ___ Position: ____________________

Signature: _______________________________________________________

Mail fee, envelope, and completed form to:
Kittatinny Lodge 5, Hawk Mountain Council, BSA
5027 Pottsville Pike, Reading, PA 19605

This form is to be used only if you currently have dues paid for the year
2000 and are registered with the Hawk Mountain Council, BSA.

Last Update: 08/16/01

It�s Back, ConClave 2002
That�s right kiddiesyour favorite summer

activity is back and this it�s
going to get CRAZY!

If you think you can handle it send in this form and the
money and come on down to Treasure Island on June 7-
8-9 but pack light and leave your parents at home cuz this

one is action packed!
All this fun for only $25. what a deal!

Name: ____________________________________________
Lodge Member ID#: _____ _____ _____ _____
Phone: ( ______ ) ______ - ______________

___________
youth/adult
Address
______________________       _________________       _______

Street     City     zip
enclose $25 for conclave

Mail fee, and completed form to:
Kittatinny Lodge 5, Hawk Mountain Council, BSA Attn. Conclave 2002
5027 Pottsville Pike, Reading, PA 19605
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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

LODGE CHIEF
Jonathan Trump ................................. ( 610 ) 589 - 2328

VICE CHIEF - ADMINISTRATION
Ben Trump ......................................... ( 610 ) 589 - 2328

VICE CHIEF - ACTIVITIES
Mike Miller ......................................... ( 570 ) 668 - 2207

SECRETARY
Robert Cook ......................................... (570) 899 � 3214

TREASURER
Shaun Baer ......................................... ( 610 ) 372 - 3593

LODGE ADVISER
Richard Keppler .................................. ( 610 ) 754 - 7017

ASSOCIATE LODGE ADVISER
Roger Mory  �������������( 610 ) 944 - 9390

STAFF ADVISER
Walt Schneider .................................... ( 610 ) 693 - 9978

SECTION ADVISER
Barry Leister ....................................... ( 610 ) 473 - 0287

STANDING COMMITTEES

ACTIVITIES
CHM Zack Neithamer ....................... ( 610 ) 921�1285
ADV Charlie Beck ............................. ( 610 ) 683 - 3896

BROTHERHOOD
CHM Francis Flexor .......................... ( 570 ) 467�3400
ADV George Shoop ........................... (610 ) 796 - 1078

CEREMONIES
CHM Brandon Hafer ......................... ( 570 ) 628 - 0737

Ryan Gebly .............................. ( 610 ) 926 - 6536
ADV Susan Zierle ............................. ( 570 ) 628 - 9713

Joe Buckert .............................. ( 610 ) 921 - 3681

CAMP PROMOTION & ELECTIONS
CHM Richie Tylka ............................ ( 610 ) 775  - 0706
ADV Fred Isett ................................. ( 610 ) 367 - 2512

CIRCLE
CHM Dave Kenderdine ..................... ( 610 ) 678 - 0700
ADV Mike Barner Jr. ......................... ( 570 ) 943 - 2037

CONFERENCE / CONCLAVE
CHM Steve Phillips ........................... ( 570 ) 874 - 4577
ADV Jim Medley .............................. ( 610 ) 582 - 4768

HEALTH & SAFETY
CHM Mike Russo .............................. ( 610 ) 921 - 3808
ADV Pryce Parker ............................. ( 570 ) 695 - 3749

KITCHEN
CHM Sean Reager .............................. (570 ) 622 - 7944
ADV Michael Waldman ...................... ( 610 ) 921� 8937

KITTATINNY INC.
CHM Dan Bingamon ......................... ( 610 ) 779 - 5692
ADV Roger Mory .............................. ( 610 ) 944 - 9390

MEMBERSHIP
CHM Jeremy Fisher ........................... ( 610 ) 562 - 5425
ADV Earl Moyer ............................... ( 610 ) 779 - 5318

Joe Pietruszynski ...................... ( 610 ) 375 - 7792

ORDEAL
CHM Josh Abramowicz ..................... ( 610 ) 779 - 8099
ADV Tom Wolfinger ......................... ( 610 ) 562 - 3604

PUBLICATIONS
CHM David McKeown ....................... ( 570 ) 622 - 8757
ADV Glenn Piper .............................. ( 610 ) 967 - 2009

SERVICE
CHM Eddie Murray ........................... ( 610 ) 582 - 8346
CHM Jared Maxwell .......................... ( 610 ) 670 - 6569
ADV John Potteiger .......................... ( 610 ) 775 - 3277

VIGIL
CHM Steve Dibler ............................. ( 610 ) 926 - 4075
ADV Dusty Stitzer ............................ ( 610 ) 929 - 4834

CLANS

BEAVER CLAN
CHFT Chuck Frankhouser ................... ( 610 ) 926� 6535
ADV Mike Kozak .............................. ( 610 ) 385 - 7458

SNIPE CLAN
CHFT Tony Setley .............................. ( 610 ) 775 - 0772
ADV George Shoop .......................... ( 610 ) 796 - 1078

TURTLE CLAN
CHFT Adam Turner ........................... ( 570 ) 467 - 2060
ADV Kim Phillips ............................. ( 570 ) 874 - 4577

WILD POTATOES CLAN
CHFT James Hoffman ........................ ( 610 ) 944 - 8122
ADV Frank Arters III ......................... ( 610 ) 582 - 2637

WOLF CLAN
CHFT Jeremy Fisher ........................... ( 610 ) 562 - 5425
ADV Michael George ........................ ( 610 ) 921 - 0885

Wolf�s Tale is the bi-monthly publication of
Kittatinny Lodge 5, Hawk Mountain Council,
BSA.  It is published as a service to it�s general
membership and distributed as a supplement
in the Council�s Herbie Hawk News.

All members are encouraged to contribute let-
ters or articles of interest to the editor.  Publi-
cation of contributed material is subject to the
discretion of the editor and the adviser.

The deadline for contributions for the
MAR/APR issue is Feb 18, and can  be
mailed to:

David McKeown
396 5th Street
Port Carbon, Pa 17965

Or E-Mail to:
wolfstale@kittatinny5.org

WE WON�T JUMP THROUGH HOOPS
FOR YOU - LATE ARTICLES WILL NOT

BE ACCEPTED !

Get Wolf�s Tale Online plus more at:
http://kittatinny5.org

YEAR 2002 DUES - KITTATINNY LODGE V
(LATE DUES)

This form is to be used only if you currently have dues paid for the year
2001 and are registered with the Hawk Mountain Council, BSA. If your
dues expired before 2001, please fill out a reinstatement form instead.

Lodge Membership Dues - $10.50 (Now after Jan. 1)

* includes $.50 mailing fee
Name: ____________________________________________
Lodge Member ID#: _____ _____ _____ _____
Phone: ( ______ ) ______ - ______________
I certify that I am registered as: ____ Scout ____ Scouter ____ Explorer
____ Team Member
District: ____ Appalachian ____ Broad Mountain _____ Cacoosing ____
Daniel Boone ____ Frontier ____ Indian Run
Unit: _______________ Position: ____________________
Council Level: ___ Position: ____________________

Signature: _______________________________________________________

Mail fee, envelope, and completed form to:
Kittatinny Lodge 5, Hawk Mountain Council, BSA
5027 Pottsville Pike, Reading, PA 19605
This form is to be used only if you currently have dues paid for the year

2000 and
are registered with the Hawk Mountain Council, BSA.

Last Update: 08/16/01

It�s Back, ConClave 2002
That�s right kiddiesyour favorite summer

activity is back and this it�s
going to get CRAZY!

If you think you can handle it send in this form and the
money and come on down to Treasure Island on June 7-
8-9 but pack light and leave your parents at home cuz this

one is action packed!
All this fun for only $25. what a deal!

Name: ____________________________________________
Lodge Member ID#: _____ _____ _____ _____
Phone: ( ______ ) ______ - ______________

___________
youth/adult
Address
______________________       _________________       _______

Street     City     zip
enclose $25 for conclave

Mail fee, and completed form to:
Kittatinny Lodge 5, Hawk Mountain Council, BSA Attn. Conclave 2002
5027 Pottsville Pike, Reading, PA 19605

LODGE LEADERSHIP DIRECTORY

The Lodge Leadership Development
Course, LLDC, was held on November

on brotherhood day.

The day began with the lodge chief Jon
Trump giving the mission statement of the
lodge and doing camping promotions.
Some other people and their presentations
were Bob Cook who did native American
activities, Shaun Baer who did OA Troop
Rep. program, Ben Trump who did Lodge
structure, Mike Miller who did Brotherhood

required for honor lodge, so this is an-
other great accomplishment. It was a
great day for everyone there, and for
those that missed it, try to get there next
year.

Yours in Service,
Mike Miller
V.C. Activities

Lodge Leadership Course Enjoyed by all!

LL CD
conversion, and Seth Wolfinger who pre-
sented about unit elections. They were
very well presented and everyone learned
a lot from the sessions.

The Brotherhood day was also a success.
There was a large outcome and 6 broth-
ers sealed their bonds in Brotherhood
membership. Congratulations to those
who did this.

We also met our 75% at the LLDC which is


